
In May of 2012, my familyôs life changed forever.  We were notified that our son, 
Daniel who was a Machine Gunner in the United States Marine Corps, had been in-
jured in Afghanistan and was being flown to Germany for treatment.  Daniel had 
been hit with an IED while on a mission outside the wire and was unconscious.  This 
was his third and worst blast wave injury. The military subsequently sent him back 
to Camp Lejeune, North Carolina in order to recover from injuries and receive treat-
ment. 

Daniel received a cat scan in May of 2014, due to continued headaches and they 
found a spot on his brain.  We were sent to Duke University Hospital for further 
testing.  The results of the tests confirmed our worst fear which was a brain mass.  
The doctors told us that it had to come out. The surgery was scheduled the next 
week, the tumor was removed and we were headed home to Alabama. 

Daniel was home with us during recovery, but was back at Camp Lejeune by the 
end of July, 2014.  Within a few weeks he started experiencing hallucinations and 
manic episodes.  The episodes escalated and Daniel ended up in the psychiatric 
ward at the hospital on base.  For several months, they experimented with medica-
tions, changed diagnosis and still couldnôt help Daniel.  During the time he was 
locked up ï I contacted Julie at Divide Camp.  She offered an empathetic ear and 

encouraged me to keep my faith and trust God to 
help us through this.  I got the local U.S. Repre-
sentativeôs Office involved and finally got the hospi-
tal to let us get a second opinion.  He was trans-
ferred to the naval hospital at Portsmouth, Virginia.  
Here we met Dr. Munn who was an absolute God 
send to us.  He got Daniel on the correct medica-
tion. 

After spending almost one year at Portsmouth Na-
val Hospital Outpatient Unit, Daniel was medically 
discharged from the United States Marine Corps on 
November 6, 2016.  He then returned home to live 
with us and I would be his 
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caregiver. 

At this point, I was frantic as to how we would keep him safe and what day to day life was going to be like. I 
began contacting different organizations that help veterans by taking them on trips and provide the kind of 
healing that only spending time with other disabled veterans could give to Daniel.  I was also still in contact 
with Julie at Divide Camp.  She was quick to help me know what we would need to do to help Daniel and the 
possibility of him being able to make a trip out to their camp.  She even suggested his father accompany him 
when the time was right.  Her emails and telephone calls were like a big giant ñvirtualò hug, which I needed 
more than she could have ever known at the time. 

Time moved on and Daniel would have periods of doing really good and other times he would have set backs 
and had to spend more time in psychiatric wards.  During this entire time, I would receive emails from Julie 
just ñcheckingò in on us to see how Daniel was doing and letting me know that there is light at the end of the 
tunnel and hopefully soon Daniel would be well enough to visit the camp. 

Since May of this year, Daniel has been doing much better so when we received an invitation from Corey for 
him to visit Divide Camp in September of this year, I can tell you we were beyond excited!  I canôt remember 
when I have ever seen Daniel so excited! 

The staff at Divide Camp helped me get Daniel from Alabama all the way to Idaho, and he only missed one 
flight!  I know this may not be a big deal for many, but a person struggling with the issues he has, to take a 
cross-country flight and change planes two times is a minor miracle!   The entire team from Camp was amaz-
ing and treated us like we were extended family and showed Daniel the time of his life! 

During the trip, Daniel would send me pictures and I could see the ex-
citement on his face. He got to experience floating the Snake River 
through Hells Canyon, fishing, camping, and sightseeing and then he 
even got to go elk hunting and he got one!!!  I know that most im-
portantly though he met other injured veterans.  He found camaraderie 
in Brett, Cliff and Joseph on the river trip ï and with Andy who took him 
hunting. He saw how they all deal with the issues in their own lives and 
how important they are to each other. 

Daniel and I talked a lot about the trip when he returned home and I 
could see the peace on his face when he spoke of the people he met 
and how well he was treated by such an extraordinary group. In its own 
way, this trip was better than any medication he could ever take for his 
injuries.   

As a mother, all you ever want to do is fix your childôs problems and make things better.  I have done every-
thing in my power to help Daniel live a normal life and experience everything that he can, because at 27 
years old he will never be the same as he was before his injuries.  Divide Camp did more than I could have 
ever done, and what is so great is that they do this for so many veterans every day.  I can never repay them 
for what they did for Daniel, but I pray for them and their mission because I know first-hand what a special 
mission it is for disabled veterans and their families.  God Speed Divide Camp!!! 

Alana Centilli 

Andy & Daniel after a successful hunt! 

The first annual Divide Camp Veteranõs Archery Shoot is    

scheduled for the weekend of July 14, 2018.   Early registrants 
have priority for cabin lodging.  Others will be responsible for 

bringing their own camping gear.   If you are interested, send 
Tom an email thomaswalton@live .com so that he can send you a 
registration form in the spring.  

1st Archery Shoot Scheduled!  


